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The Link 
Hillsmeade Primary School Newsletter 

Issue No 23—WED 12th AUG  
2020 

TERM 3 

WHO, WHAT, WHEN? 
THE FULL CALENDAR AND DETAILED EVENT INFORMATION IS AVAILABLE TO VIEW VIA THE COMPASS APP OR WEBSITE  

MON AUG 10th TUES AUG 11th WED AUG 12th THUR AUG 13th FRI AUG 14th 

    Virtual Assembly 

Posted to Compass 

MON AUG 17th TUES AUG 18th WED AUG 19th THUR AUG 20th FRI AUG 21st 

     

MON AUG 24th  TUES AUG 25th  WED AUG 26th  THUR AUG 27th  FRI AUG 28th  

    Virtual Assembly 

Posted to Compass 

MON AUG 31st TUES SEPT 1st WED SEPT 2nd THUR SEPT 3rd FRI SEPT 4th 

Parent teacher  

interviews TBC 

Parent teacher      

interviews TBC 

Parent teacher  

interviews TBC 

Parent teacher  

interviews TBC 

CURRICULUM DAY—

STUDENTS DO NOT 

ATTEND. NO HOME 

LEARNING POSTED. 

The Promenade Narre Warren South 3805                             Ph: 9704 6313                                hillsmeade.ps@educationvic.gov.au 

Email us for an enrolment pack @ 

hillsmeade.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Enrol NOW for 

UPCOMING CURRICULUM DAY & PARENT WORKSHOP -              

FRIDAY SEPTEMBER 4TH 

NO STUDENTS ATTENDING ONSITE, NO HOME LEARNING  

POSTED ON COMPASS. A parent workshop will run on this day,   

details on next page.  
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‘Understanding stress and mental health’ - 

    Presented by Bryan Jeffery 

Hillsmeade Primary School is excited to announce our 

next Parent Workshop. This will take place online due 

to our current circumstances. This Parent Workshop 

will take place on the afternoon of our scheduled           

curriculum day (September 4th) and will be presented 

by Bryan Jeffery. 

PARENT WORKSHOP 

When: 4th of September 5pm – 6:30pm 

Where: Via Zoom in the comfort of your home (a link will be sent and provided at a later date to this 

event) 

Why: Bryan Jeffery has presented to the Hillsmeade staff on numerous occasions, showcasing and               

discussing on a range of topics regarding mental health. This area is a strong passion for Bryan and has 

invested his working life in this area. At Hillsmeade we believe he has lots to offer in the area of the 

mental health and wellbeing of our students, families and the community. 

Through these workshops, we hope to not only strengthen our partnership with families but also the 

connections between the families and Hillsmeade.  

Cost: NO COST! There is no cost to families. 

About Bryan Jeffery: Bryan Jeffrey is a Registered Psychiatric Nurse, and since 1995 has been employed 
in a range of senior clinical positions in Child & Adolescent Mental Health Services (CAMHS) and Adult 
Mental Health in Scotland, and latterly in Melbour ne, Australia. Throughout his career, Bryan saw gaps 
in mental health literacy, in people who were hungry for knowledge, and decided to focus the attention 
of MOAT: Mental Health Services on meeting these needs.  

Ranging from delivering keynote addresses at national conferences, to providing workshops for small 
groups of staff and carers – Bryan’s passion is in mental health training. 

You can find out more about Bryan Jeffery at his website http://www.moat.com.au/  

Please register for the parent workshop with your name (please invite other family members/friends if 

you believe this will support their family) by email hillsmeade.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au by September 

3rd. Your booking will be provided at a later date which you will receive a link to this event. 

What: This workshop will explore the role parents/families can 

play in supporting their children during the pandemic period. It 

will have a closer look at how stress can play a major part in our 

children lives along with our own. Bryan will talk about strategies 

that we can use to support our children’s mental health and  

wellbeing during these difficult and challenging times. 

http://www.moat.com.au/
mailto:hillsmeade.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Dear Hillsmeade Community, 

Happy Week 4 of Term 3. We hope that everyone is keeping safe and 

healthy given the current restrictions in place. We understand that 

this is a challenging time for us all, and we honestly appreciate the 

resilience of our students and the and hard work of families and              

carers. In Remote Learning 2.0 we are continuing to make changes 

based on feedback and engagement.  

It has been so wonderful to this week sit in on a few Prep WebEx 

calls. It was exciting to see our students doing a wonderful job of      

upholding our I RESPECT values whilst being live on-line. A big, big 

thank you to parents and carers for persisting, logging on, logging off, 

logging on again and helping their children to engage using this new 

platform. Also, a big well done to our teachers who have really gone 

through the learning pit to engage and learn more about these 

platforms. We are so proud of you all. 

 

Parent Teacher                 
Interviews 

Parent Teacher                    
interviews will be taking 
place in week 7                       
beginning 31st of August.  

These interviews will be 
to discuss Semester 1              
achievement and will be 
conducted via WebEx. 
More information to 
come soon. 

100 Days of Prep 

On Tuesday 11th August, our Prep                   
students celebrated 100 Days of School! 
This is a very special milestone and we 
are very proud of our students for their 
success and resilience this year.                      
Congratulations and thank you to our 
outstanding Prep teachers for                         
supporting our students in a very                 
different first year of school. 
 
Eliza and Levi (prep) sharing some amazing 
writing about kangaroos! 
Jacob, Heath and Yara celebrating 100 Days!  
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Student Leaders 

This week, our Student Leaders 

met via Webex, facilitated by 

Mr Cole. The meeting focused 

on continuing the students’ 

leadership development,       

discussing ideas to promote 

their roles and enhance       

community engagement during 

remote learning. 

Congratulations! 

 Last term the City of Casey held a Poetry         

competition which was included as part of Grade 

6 remote learning. Eesha T of Grade 6B entered 

and won! Congratulations to Eesha on her       

environmental entry ‘Save Our Earth’. It is always 

delightful seeing such creativity emerge from our 

students; especially given our current lock down 

situation. Congratulations again to Eesha and I 

am sure all teachers would love to see some    

poetry created by their students in their extra 

time.   

Save Our Earth by Eesha T 6B 

Factories are working every day. 

Ashes from fires are turning our skies a deep grey. 

This is a worry for everyone, but few are taking                 

action. 

This shouldn’t be a type of satisfaction. 

Millions of chemicals are being sprayed, this is partly 

what is causing global warming. 

Why is nobody taking this as a warning? 

Student Attitude to School Survey (Yr 4 – Yr6 Students) 

We value student voice as a means to improving                

student engagement, wellbeing and quality instruction 

and are conducting a survey to find out what your child 

thinks of our school. The Attitudes to School Survey is 

an annual student survey offered by the Department of 

Education and Training to assist schools in gaining an 

understanding of students' perceptions and                       

experience of school. Our school will use the survey 

results to plan programs and activities to improve your 

child's schooling experience. 

Students from Year 4 – year 6  our school will                     

participate in the survey. Your child will complete the 

survey online during school hours using a purpose built 

secure online survey tool.  It is important to note that 

we are not in any way “testing” your child. Your child 

has the right to refuse or withdraw from the                

survey at any point before, during, or after completion 

of the survey.  

Your child will be provided with a unique login to                 

complete the survey. The student login is an assigned 

identifier that may be used to link data for statistical  

and research purposes only. All responses to the survey 

are kept anonymous in the response file. Personal        

identification data will not be recorded in the survey        

response file. This ensures that the confidentiality of your 

child’s responses is protected at all times. 

This year the Attitudes to School survey will be conducted 

at our school over the coming weeks. The survey only 

takes 20 minutes to complete and occurs during your 

child's class time. 

 

The survey results will be reported back to the school. All 

survey data that is made available in reports are for 

groups of students only so that no individual student can 

be identified. Data suppression rules are used for schools 

with low student numbers per year level. 

Last year we used the survey results to plan changes to 

our school timetable, with the introduction of home group 

and the changes to the daily timetable.  

If you would like more information, please speak to your 

child’s teacher or visit: http://www.education.vic.gov.au/

school/teachers/management/improvement/Pages/

performsurveyat.aspx 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/teachers/management/improvement/Pages/performsurveyat.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/teachers/management/improvement/Pages/performsurveyat.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/teachers/management/improvement/Pages/performsurveyat.aspx
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Good Afternoon Hillsmeade                   

Community,   

I hope that the week has been a 

positive one and are finding the 

time to spend with your family. I 

shared in the link last week that our 

next parent workshop will be        

presented by Bryan Jeffery. This is a scheduled              

curriculum day (September 4th). The parent                     

workshop will start online via Zoom at 5pm-6:30pm. 

This is a very exciting opportunity to hear from an 

expert in the area of mental health and wellbeing 

along with how to best support our children through 

these difficult times.  

Thank you to all the families and students that             

continue to watch and send in their amazing SEL 

work, it is   

amazing to see 

students engage 

in SEL. I can’t 

wait to share 

the work this 

week at our  

virtual                          

assembly. 

FROM MR CARDAMONE  This is a difficult time for all of us and we will face 

different challenges. It’s important to note that there 

are community agencies that can provide support 

and assistance in different areas. In the parent    

handbook there a listed agencies with their contact 

information and how they can help. Please find      

below a list of agencies that may be of assistance. 

I am sharing a great resource provided by the          

Department of Education that has a focus on          

wellbeing activities and conversation starters for 

your family. This provides activities ideas from       

prep-6. Last week I shared activities from prep-2 and 

as promised will share from 3-6. If you would like 

more information, please visit the website.  

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Documents/

parents/family-health/parents-wellbeing-activities-

primary.pdf  

 

 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Documents/parents/family-health/parents-wellbeing-activities-primary.pdf
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Documents/parents/family-health/parents-wellbeing-activities-primary.pdf
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Documents/parents/family-health/parents-wellbeing-activities-primary.pdf


 6 Wellbeing activities and conversation starters for parents of  primary school aged children 
There are a range of activities that will help build and maintain your child’s wellbeing. Most of them are short and require 
very few materials. The activities cover six key elements that are important to wellbeing. There are also activities that focus 
on positive thinking and gratitude as well as breathing exercises that promote calm.  

These activities are based on the optional Resilience, Rights and Respectful Relationships teaching and 

learning materials.  
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Social and                

emotional            

learning…’It’s                  

everyone’s                   

business!’ 

Thank you. 
John Cardamone Leading 

Teacher in Social and                                                        
Emotional Learning   
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#REMOTELEARNING4HILLSMEADE 

Wonderful 

writing Sam 

from 2/B 

Thank you 

Scarlet R 3/C 

Jasmine and 

Annabelle 

from G2! 


